## Regular Monthly Meeting August 14, 2008

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, August 14, 2008, 7:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was given by Officer Cwynar.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve a request by the Special Olympics to use the volleyball court in the Community Park.

Mr. Peters stated that paving costs have almost tripled from the last year and with limited funding, the amount of paving this year most likely will be very little.

## **Public Comment:**

Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if Old Pittsburgh Road would be resurfaced. Mr. Peters stated that possibly a small section near Harmony Baptist Road. Mr. Alexander also asked about bonding for logging on township roads.

Mr. Roger McMillen, Dean Drive, asked the storm water problem along Savannah Road. Mr. Peters stated that letters were sent to those residents instructing them on what needed to be done.

Mr. Ed Scutta, Martha street, asked what could be done about junk cars. Mr. Peters stated that the matter would be referred to the police department.

Mr. Manny Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, stated that the posts at the plaza have not been replaced. Mr. Peters stated that the owners of the plaza have been notified, along with the building inspector.

Mr. Dale Wehr, Willowbrook Road, asked the status of the tax audit. It was stated that at this point, the township has not received any official word on the status. The township will contact the auditor and schedule a meeting with him to get an update on the situation.

Mr. Ken Langford, Shenango Greens, would like to commend the Chief of Police, for his recent help for quickly removing a vehicle from links drive.

Louise Pallerino, Byers Avenue, asked what could be done about the poor condition of several homes in the area.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.